
 

 

 Dear Family and Friends of the Sisters, 

Have you noticed that spring has completed its blooming forth 
and summer is upon us! We midwestern folks love the change of 
the seasons!  June is also the month of Father’s Day. Father’s Day 
and summer go hand-in-hand in my mind. My dad had a couple of 
sayings that hold the message of summer for me. One was about his 
favorite summer occupation—holding down the lawn chair.  As he 
would say, “somebody has to do it.” It was such a favorite of his that it 
was the picture on his memorial card. But what a great summer 
message! Summer is God’s call to relax, to come 
out of our cocoon homes, to enjoy the neighbors, 
to hear the birds sing and to sit in a comfy chair 
and just be.  Somebody needs to hold that lawn 
chair down! 
 

Another summer conversation we often had was 
this—Me: Dad would you like something to 
drink? Dad: Sure. Me: What would you like? We have lemonade, pop, ice 
tea. Dad: Something wet. This conversation was frustrating until I finally 
realized, he really didn’t care. Anything wet was good enough for him. 
Today I hear in his response that summer is time to hold things lightly. So 
many things don’t really matter in the big picture. I hear it as a call from God 
to pay attention to important issues and let the rest go. Summer is that time 
to hold the little things lightly! 
 

Won’t you join me holding down a lawn chair and enjoying a wet drink this 
summer? God will be pleased. 

     Sr. Joyce Shanabarger  
     General Community Leader 

Dear Friends, 

Please help us save paper, ink and postage 

costs by receiving our communications via 

email rather than mail. Please send your 

email address and your name to:  

Vallerie.Wonders@fssh.net.  

Once you approve a test email, you can 

start receiving PDFs of our newsletters in 

full color. Thank you!            

        Vallerie Wonders 
        Director of Development 

 
 

We would be glad to pray for your 

intentions. You can send your 

prayer requests through the form 

at this link: http://www.fssh.net/

submit-a-prayer-request. 

QueensCare in Los Angeles is celebrating its 

25th anniversary. As part of its celebration, 

they have created a documentary of the his-

tory of QueensCare. QueensCare is a philanthropic organization that sup-

ports health care for people in Los Angeles County who cannot afford it. It 

is thanks to our congregation’s ministry in Los Angeles and the sale of our 

California hospitals that QueensCare is the wonderful organization it is 

today, giving 20 million dollars yearly to the people in need. The documen-

tary had its premiere on April 14. Sr. Ruth Agee, who works for 

QueensCare, and I attended. We were also filmed for part of the docu-

mentary. It is very inspiring to see the good works that our Sisters creat-

ed. This 35-minute documentary is dedicated to the Franciscan Sisters of 

the Sacred Heart, Art Barron and Joe Brandlin. This film is available on the 

QueensCare website, https://queenscare.org/, under About Us/History.  

                                                             Sr. Joyce Shanabarger 

mailto:geraldine.guzaitis@fssh.net
http://www.fssh.net/submit-a-prayer-request
http://www.fssh.net/submit-a-prayer-request
https://queenscare.org/


Simplicity. This is the Franciscan 
value that Sr. Colleen has carried in her 
heart and lived these 75 years as a 
religious. “Just be satisfied with what 
you have. Be simple. The less I have, the 
better it is to live a joyful life.” Sister 
says. She found this simplicity in the 

Franciscan Sisters of the Sacred Heart who were her 
teachers in grade school. She never considered any other 

congregation because she knew these Sisters, and she wanted 
to become one of them. After joining the congregation and 

professing vows, Sister entered the field of education as a teacher, 
a teacher aide, and a tutor for more than 40 years, and she says, “I loved it!” Now at age 90, Sister is 

never idle. She spends time doing spiritual reading, reflecting on the scriptures, painting pictures, writing 
letters, and doing puzzles with the Sisters. She has gifted many with her knitting of baby sweaters and caps. 

Most of all, she brings the love of Jesus to everyone she meets. About finding one’s purpose in life, Sister 
says, “Always be open to suggestions, to your wants and desires, and pray! Pray to do God’s will and to 

accept whatever God wants you to do. This is best for humankind because we are here to help others, not 
ourselves, our brothers and sisters in Jesus Christ.” Sister describes herself as happy, loving and curious. “I 

have inspired many people by my life, not on my own, but through God’s grace, and I try to keep my upbeat 
spirit, because that’s what I’m here on earth for—to help people.” 

Through both joy and sorrow, God sends people into our lives who lead us closer to 
God and our purpose. This certainly has been true for Sr. Josephine who is 
celebrating 70 years as a religious. After entering our congregation, completing her 
religious formation, and earning a BA degree, Sister began 24 years of teaching in 
various schools in Indiana, Illinois, and California. She then felt called to a new 
ministry and enrolled in a Pastoral Care training program after which her dream of 

newness was realized. She went to St. Francis Hospital in Santa Barbara, CA, and ministered in Pastoral 
Care for seven-and-a-half years. Then she moved to St. Joseph Medical Center in Joliet, IL, where she has 

served for nearly 32 years. “I do love Pastoral Care Ministry. It opened up a whole new world to me,” she said. “It’s 
another instance where I owe great thanks to God through our community for allowing me to do this.” She is also 
grateful for the various opportunities that helped her to gain a deeper understanding of living the Franciscan way of 
life. It is not surprising that Sister’s favorite scripture stories are ones of healing. “Jesus had a wonderful way of 
treating people with respect, and he always had a loving attitude of trying to draw people to him,” she said. When 
asked about her Jubilee, she said, “It’s unbelievable. The time has gone by so fast. It’s a gift from God. God has 
blessed me physically, spiritually, mentally, and hopefully I have returned my gratitude by service to others.” 
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Looking for a book recommendation from Sr. Marilyn? Expect the answer to be 
one of the 73 books of the Bible, her favorite Book! Spirituality and a life of 
learning have been her hallmarks. Her ministry began in education as both a 
teacher and principal until she was elected to our General Council. After her 
role as General Community Leader, she pursued Franciscan studies at 

Bonaventure University, and she earned a Master's in Adult Formation to add to her Master’s in 
Administration. She then became a Pastoral Associate during which time she began a Secular 
Franciscan fraternity, St. Elizabeth of Hungary, and became their Spiritual Assistant. She then received 

an invitation to go to Belize to establish a parish, which was going strong after four years. The Bishop then 
appointed a pastor, which completed Sister’s work there. She returned to the motherhouse and began a 
weekly Scripture Reflection program and other adult formation sessions. She established two more fraternities, 
St. Padre Pio and St. Francis of Assisi, and is also their Spiritual Assistants. She dove more deeply into the Bible 
by taking a four-year program, followed by two additional classes. Asked what adjectives best describe her, 
Sister answered, “Dedicated, faithful and studious. That's how I’ve been all my life. I’m continually learning.” 
About celebrating her Jubilee, she said, “I'm excited. I've been thinking about it, even before New Year's, 
because I thought on New Year's Eve, ‘A minute after midnight, starts my 70th Jubilee!’”  
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Work hard, play hard, and be open to 
possibilities. That’s the spirit of this Jubilarian’s heart, 
primed for joy as Sr. Mary Mark celebrates her 60th Jubilee. 
The possibilities were endless as to what she would be when she 
grew up. “When I was in grade school, I had so much fun talking 
with the Sisters and helping to clean their classrooms after school. The 

Sisters were so joyful. Little did I know then that joy was part of a Franciscan’s DNA.” And that 
was what she wanted. After entering our congregation, she found that a big part of Franciscan joy is ministry 
where many possibilities were open to her. Sister has served as a teacher, principal, congregation Vicaress, 
Garage Sale Chair, Motherhouse Activity Director, and Health Care Liaison. She enjoyed doing all these 
ministries saying, “I feel I gave my all to each one. For me variety is the spice of life.” About the changes in 
religious life, Sister said, “I believe our renewal of welcoming the laity into our homes today has brought many 
blessings to us, the laity, and the church.” That walk with the laity has been one way Sister lives out our charism. 
Her favorite scriptural quote is, “To act justly, to love tenderly, and to walk humbly with your God (Micah 6:8).” 
For her, these words reflect the Corporal Works of Mercy. “Going over them frequently is a great examination of 
conscience,” she said. She then goes with arms open to the possibilities each day brings, ready with a listening ear 
when anyone knocks at her door. Regarding Jubilee she said, “Jubilee is a time to recall memories and make new 
memories, a time to count my blessings.” 

The freedom to dream—and the freedom to pursue those dreams—are precious 
gifts. Sr. Joanne is especially thankful for these gifts as she celebrates her 60th 
Jubilee. Who could imagine all that her life would become when she was born. “I 
started to think about life, and I sort of felt the Lord tugging at my heart,” she 
said. “So, starting in sixth grade, I was really thinking about being a sister. At age 
14, she witnessed a Perpetual Vow ceremony of one of our Sisters, and she said to 
herself, “Now I know this is for me.” Because of resistance from her parents, she 

didn’t have the freedom to enter our congregation until age 18. She said she never considered another 
congregation. “Our Sisters were friendly. They were simple—which I recognized later as the Franciscan way—and I 
just accepted them, just like they accepted me.” Although not part of her dream, Sister taught for 19 years in grade 
schools in Indiana and Illinois. Yet in her heart was another dream, being a hospital Pastoral Care minister. In time, 
this dream was realized, and she worked four-and-a-half years in the chaplaincy at Saint Joseph Medical Center, 
Joliet, IL, and 22 years at what was then Presence United Samaritan Medical Center, Danville, IL. Now in retirement, 
Sister writes to three prisoners and companions two women. She draws inspiration from a poem, “The Dash”– the 
years between birth and death. “It's at that dash time that we have to do good,” she said. Regarding Jubilee Sister 
said, “I'm very grateful that God put up with me for 60 years!” 

Human connection is a lifeline, whether that connection is in-person or on-line. As 
Sr. Sandra celebrates her 60th Jubilee, she knows gratitude for both. After her 
novitiate formation, Sister spent 15 years as a teacher, mostly of junior high 
science, after which students would come back to tell her how she inspired them 
to go into various medical professions. She certainly passed on her love of learning 
and science, as well as the peaceful way of a Franciscan. Following that, her skills 

were needed as Secretary General for the congregation and then in Santa Barbara, CA, where she was secretary to 
the Medical Staff and later their Parish Nursing Program. "Some of my happiest memories are being missioned to 
California and experiencing all that California has to offer," she said. Sister then needed to return to the 
Motherhouse because of the beginning of ME/CFS. This articulate, bright scientific mind found herself pulled into a 
new, uncharted, and unofficial ministry of care and advocacy for the sick as her own illness progressed. She began to 
rely more and more on the internet as her way of interacting with others. "In my limited capacity due to a disabling 
illness,” she said, “it serves as a lifeline, keeping me connected to the greater world. I would otherwise be very 
isolated.” She believes that redemptive suffering is the only thing that gives suffering value and makes it tolerable. 
Reflecting on her Jubilee, she added, "I am grateful for the peace and joy that come from seeking God's will and 
putting myself into God’s loving care."  



 

 

 

  

Sr. Mary Elizabeth’s 

Article Published 

 

We congratulate Sr. Mary 

Elizabeth Imler on the article she 

wrote for a special edition of the 

AFCU (Association of Franciscan 

Colleges and Universities) Journal. 

The title of her article is “Authentic 

Servant Leadership Out of an 

Authentic Community Grounded in 

the Franciscan Tradition.” 

Although the audience is higher 

education, her words are true to 

her Franciscan heart and an 

inspiration for anyone.  
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 Sr. Patricia Dailey entered the congregation in 1963 and professed Perpetual Vows in 1971. Prior to 

entering, Sister attended a two-week “Come and See” experience. She would often smile saying, “I 

came, I saw, I stayed,” and that she did for almost 60 years. She entered the L.P.N. Nursing Program 

at St. Mary Hospital in LaSalle, IL, and earned an L.P.N. Certificate, fulfilling a lifelong dream. She 

went on to minister in several of our institutions and extended compassionate care to many who 

were sick. On her 40th Jubilee, Sister Patricia expressed gratitude for her vocation which enabled 

her to grow in prayer because of the wonderful example of so many of our Sisters. She appreciated 

her various ministries where she had been blessed to work with really great people who had a true 

concern for the people they served in healthcare. She was also grateful to the congregation for 

allowing her to visit the homeland of her ancestors in Ireland and to walk in their footprints. When 

celebrating her 50th Jubilee in 2013, she said that the advice she would give to others is, “Always 

keep your eyes on Jesus and never give up.” Sister Patricia also knew in her heart that God was taking care of her.   

Sr. Patricia, may your eyes be totally fixed on your Beloved,  
and may you delight in His caring and tender embrace for all eternity! 

 

Sister Patricia Dailey, 1945-2022 

 

It was with great joy and satisfaction that on February 1, 2023, I was welcomed into the no-

vitiate to continue my process of discernment in this congregation. I ask for God’s blessings, 

the intercession of Mary, Francis and Clare and the entire Franciscan order so that I can live 

this sacred time well. For me, this will be a rich period of listening to God and of personal 

and spiritual growth and to understand what the Lord wants from me in the daily experi-

ence of being a Sister who is merciful, joyous and poor, doing works of love for others.   

 — Sr. Thasielle Juliane dos Santos  

My school, Immaculate Conception 

School in Morris, surprised me with a 

retirement party in May. Not only 

were there eight Sisters present, but 

also six of my family came. I received 

a statue of Jesus, an original song 

written in my honor, a book of thank-

yous from all the children, a soft blan-

ket from the School Board, and they 

had my photo on a paper plate which 

every child held up. (Funny to see my 

face all over the gym!) My heart 

swells with much gratitude! God bless 

you!   — Sr. Debrah Funfsinn 
 

(Sr. Debrah in the Morris Herald-

News: https://tinyurl.com/4e29y285) 

Kindergarten teacher Sr. Debrah Fufsinn 

celebrates with her Sisters at a retirement 

party in May. (l-r) Sisters Maria Brizuela, 

Judith Davies, Cristina Soyao, Theresa 

Renninger, Debrah Funfsinn, Joyce 

Shanabarger, and Clare Van Vooren. 

https://www.shawlocal.com/morris-herald-news/thank-you/teachers/2023/05/04/sister-debrah-strives-to-make-each-child-feel-loved-and-special/
https://www.shawlocal.com/morris-herald-news/thank-you/teachers/2023/05/04/sister-debrah-strives-to-make-each-child-feel-loved-and-special/
https://tinyurl.com/4e29y285


It is with great joy and with a grateful heart that on 

March 3, I attended the graduation ceremony of the 

Social Work program I took. This ceremony is an offi-

cial act of the educational institution, the Federal 

University of Pará, which is held in a public and sol-

emn way in which we graduates publicly assume our 

professional commitment and pronounce the oath 

of the profession. Also, on that day we received the 

title of Bachelor of Social Work. As much as the act 

of studying and writing is lonely, an important sup-

port network is needed in this professional training 

process. So, thank you to everyone who made this 

journey lighter for me.  —  Sr. Viviane Sousa 

  

 

On November 13, 2022, I completed the Spiritual Guidance Training Program 
(SGTP) at Siena Retreat Center in Racine, WI, and received my certificate of 
completion and a ceramic bowl symbolizing my journey these past two years and 
that of going forward as I continue my practice. My heart is bursting with gratitude 
for all the support and prayers that have “prayed me” through this process. I ask for 
your continued prayers as my SGTP classmates and I 
transition into life after SGTP.  —  Sr. Lovina Francis 
Pammit 

 
I have completed my spiritual director internship 

program. It was an 18-month program to train to be 

a spiritual director, along with the opportunity to 

make the 32-week Ignatian Spiritual Exercises. It’s been a wonderful and blessed 

experience. I thank Sr. Joyce and the FSSH Leadership Team for giving me this 

opportunity to deepen my own spirituality and thereby help others to deepen their 

relationship with God. — Sr. Mary Barbara Hassler 
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Sr. Theresa 

Renninger Honored 

 

We are pleased to announce the 

dedication of 

the 

Renninger 

Reading 

Room at St. 

Mary School, 

Avilla, IN, in 

honor of Sr. 

Theresa Renninger. The 

dedication was announced in an 

article in the News Sun in Avilla. 

https://www.kpcnews.com/

newssun/ (Search on Sister’s 

name when you reach the 

newspaper’s website.) Sister 

continues to touch the lives of 

students and their families by her 

faith, dedication, joyful presence 

and love of reading and learning. 

Would you like to take your kids to an affordable, family-friendly event this 

summer? Join us on July 22 at 6:05 p.m. for “Christmas in July at the Ball-

park” at the Joliet Slammers Stadium! Tickets are only $10 in our reserved 

sections with the Franciscan Sisters of the Sacred Heart. Get your tickets at  

https://fssh.net/give/. 

Kids and grandkids can meet Santa, listen to carolers, and see a Christmas 

tree. To get in the spirit, wear your favorite Christmas attire! See you there! 

https://www.kpcnews.com/newssun/article_bae4cd9b-0dac-59a2-ab2a-e89223de48ce.html
https://www.kpcnews.com/newssun/article_bae4cd9b-0dac-59a2-ab2a-e89223de48ce.html
https://www.kpcnews.com/newssun/article_bae4cd9b-0dac-59a2-ab2a-e89223de48ce.html
https://www.kpcnews.com/newssun/article_bae4cd9b-0dac-59a2-ab2a-e89223de48ce.html
https://www.kpcnews.com/newssun/article_bae4cd9b-0dac-59a2-ab2a-e89223de48ce.html
https://www.kpcnews.com/newssun/
https://www.kpcnews.com/newssun/
https://fssh.net/give/
https://fshttps/fssh.net/event/15500459-2023-07-22-christmas-in-july-at-the-ballpark/


 

Our California Associates are helping our unhoused brothers and sisters through 

clothing and food distribution. Each month, we provide Skid Row with water, 

chips, and much more. In addition, I also advocate for people to receive more 

access to care in behavioral health and drug addiction, especially in the areas of 

prevention and intervention. I am volunteering to help make sure the MHSA 

(Mental Health Services Act) is followed as required by law. It is known as the 

“millionaire tax” and is currently being used to fund a court system instead of 

providing services and programs for people with mental health conditions 

(which is what the money was meant for). Many on Skid Row have said that 

they feel stigmatized and face many barriers when trying to access services. As St. Francis did, we do our best 

to do works of neighborly love and look out for each other because we are all in this together. 

          Associate Johana Lozano  
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On May 21, the public was invited to the Woods for a 

Matinee and Sister-Neighbor Chat about Pope Francis’ 

Laudato Si movie called “The Letter.” The guests were 

transported to Senegal, the Amazon, India, Hawaii and 

the Vatican as “The Letter” tells four personal stories 

about our changing climate. Through this conversation 

the hope is that together we can live St Francis’ love of 

creation. We invite you to view “The Letter” at  

https://www.theletterfilm.org/watch/. 

We welcome Vallerie Wonders to our staff at St. Francis 

Woods. Vallerie will be part of the Administrative Team 

serving in the role of Director of Development. She will 

also be taking on the Administrative Assistant position. 

We are excited to have her with us and welcome her into 

our Franciscan family! 

                   Sr. Joyce Shanabarger  

On “Dare to Love,” Sr. Lovina Francis 

Pammit interviewed Sr. Ruth Agee and Sr. 

Debrah Funfsinn about their experience 

at the San Diego Border. This 30-minute 

episode can be viewed on YouTube at 

https://youtu.be/gJ3Zggw1nyU.    

Sr. Lovina Francis Pammit and I attended the National Religious Vocation Conference Convocation in Spokane, WA, 

November 3-6, 2022. The theme for the conference was “Call Beyond Borders.”  True to this theme, diversity was evident 

in the languages of the prayers and music selections, and diversity was also evident in the 200 vocation ministers in 

attendance. The conference offered hope for the future as we move forward in gratitude for the opportunity God has 

given us and our congregation to make a difference in the world. Hope continues to inspire and excite us as a vocation 

minister and is the anchor that keeps us grounded in our own vocation.      

                           Sr.  Maria Brizuela 

https://www.theletterfilm.org/watch/
https://youtu.be/gJ3Zggw1nyU
https://www.theletterfilm.org/watch/
https://youtu.be/gJ3Zggw1nyU
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We welcome Mary Fran 

Consola back to the role of 

FSSH Volunteer Coordinator. 

As we are fully re-opening, 

we also have a growing 

family of volunteers, and we 

are so grateful!  

On May 18 at 6:00 p.m., some members of the Franciscan Fire 

Committee met by Zoom with a few of the young adults with 

whom we have been communicating. One of the main topics 

that the young adults indicated they would like to focus on is 

“Identity,” which seems to be a great need among young adults 

at this time. As a result, at our next Zoom meeting on July 20 

and in future meetings as well, we will talk more about  

identity.  

If you know of other young adults who may be interested, 

please let them know they can join the conversation by sending 

us an email  with their name and phone number at  

sisters@fssh.net. We will give them a call to follow up.  

     Sr. Margaret Anne Floto  

FSSH Volunteers who help at our Sisters’ birthday 

parties are (from left): Bette Lally, Melva Mason, 

Diane Hermle, Sue Richardson, Maria Powers, Jo-

Ann Eagan, Sheila Kundys, Barb Ahrens and  

Gail Lane. 

mailto:sisters@fssh.net?subject=Zoom%20Meeting%20on%20July%2020


Deacon Bruce 
Watermann 
Jan. 31, 2023 

Associate since  1994 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Congratulations and special thanks to these employees for their 

dedication and years of service at St. Francis Woods.  

(from left): 

Paul DeJohn in Maintenance 
5 years 

Connie Barajas in Housekeeping 
20 years 

Jayne Graham in Care Corner 
5 years 

Jim Trautmann, Dietary Manager 
30 years 

Mary Lou Nugent (not pictured),  
Director at the Portiuncula Center for Prayer 

15 years  
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On May 6, 45 people gathered for the 2023 Reverse Raffle – 

“Sangria & Spring.” A delicious meal was enjoyed and a 

drawing was held for the Reverse Raffle. A special thank you 

to all who purchased dinner and raffle tickets, which provide 

support for the Sisters and their ministries.  

We extend our congratulations to the following winners: 

Sandra Bennitt, Leo Binz, Nancy Bruno, Jeanette D’Arcy, Jim & Peggy Garrett, Cindy Higgins, Ron Janssen, John 

Landstrom, Elizabeth Lenard, Philip & Cindie Rosswurm, Mary Sievert, Father Tom Shoemaker, Tom & Joyce Snyder, 

Julie Stahl, and DeLynn Zambon. 

Lillie Farwell 
Nov. 25, 2022 
Associate since 

2011 

“For I am sure that neither death nor life, nor angels nor 
rulers, nor things present nor things to come, nor powers, 
nor height nor depth, nor anything else in all creation, will 
be able to separate us from the love of God in Christ Jesus 

our Lord.”   
Romans 8:38-39 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Romans+8%3A38-39&version=ESV
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How can we recognize the voice of the Divine? 
 

Share your ordinary life experiences with a trained spiritual director and 

be guided to listen for how the Divine is speaking through the twists and 

turns of your journey. Zoom sessions are available. The fee for an hour-

long session is $50. 
 

  Norma Janssen, OSF  815.545.0183 

  Janice Keenan, OSF 815.469.4883 

  Mary Shinnick, OSF 815.464.3807 

  Joyce Shanabarger, OSF 815.464.3803 

  Nancy Roberta Schramm, OSF 224.565.1460   

“Gradually, you will return to yourself, 
Having learned a new respect for your heart 
And the joy that dwells far within slow time.” 

John O’Donohue 

“This is a wonderful ministry.” “I don’t know what I would do without this place.” “As soon as I arrive on the campus, I feel 
the serenity.” These are the types of comments freely stated over and over by guests of The Portiuncula Center for Prayer.  
We are so blessed to see the transformation that takes place in those who spend time at the Port, the Hermitages, the 
Poverello, La Verna, and the Woods. We have hosted literally thousands of teenagers and adults over the years, and it is our 
honor to serve those seeking a respite from the storm. 

To that end, this summer we are offering three wonderful retreats. The women’s session is “Open the Doors of your Heart.” 
This retreat is infused with and informed by Sr. Joyce Rupp’s work. We are very excited to have Fr. Albert Haase, OFM, back 
with us for our Franciscan retreat in July. This preached retreat is entitled “The Spiritual Journey: A Process for 
Transformation.” If you can’t make the full retreat, join us for an evening with Fr. Albert: “Be a Turtle.” His message is 
powerful, and his energy is beyond inspirational. Our third session is a silent directed retreat.  It allows you time to be, walk, 
pray, relax, and spend time with a spiritual director. Our hermitages are perfect for when you want to schedule time for 
solitude. Please visit our website portforprayer.org for more information or call 815.464.3880. You may also email 
info@portforprayer.org. We look forward to seeing you soon. Until then, be well my friends. 

“Where there is peace and meditation, there is neither anxiety nor doubt.” - St. Francis of Assisi 

Mary Lou Nugent 
Administrator, Portiuncula Center for Prayer 

 

Sister Marilyn Renninger invites you to join her for a weekly Scripture 

Reflection each Thursday at 10:30 a.m. beginning after Labor Day.  

We will meet both in-person and through Zoom. To receive email reminders 

with a Zoom link, go to the Connect menu of fssh.net, select Attend Events, 

and then select Scripture Reflections to sign up.  

https://www.portforprayer.org/
mailto:info@portforprayer.org
https://fssh.net/event/9316523-2023-09-07-scripture-reflections/
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With a focus on Franciscan spirituality, 

we invite you to journey with us on a 

pilgrimage to the sacred spaces on our 

campus at St. Francis Woods. Our hope 

is that this journey will not be just a 

pleasant moment, but a call to learn 

and live as God desires.  

For those with physical limitations,  

the sacred places will be replicated 

indoors in our auditorium, while another group will experience the event outdoors. This event is free and open to the public. 

Registration at fssh.net is needed for setup, materials and refreshments. 

A Franciscan Spirituality Program will 

be offered September 2023 to May 

2024. it will be held in the Assisi Cen-

ter on the second Wednesday of 

every month, 10:30 a.m.-12:00 

p.m. The first session will be on 

Wednesday, September 13.  

The text we will use is In the Foot-

steps of Francis and Clare by Roch 

Niemier, OFM. Participants are asked 

to purchase this book and bring it to 

the first session. 

 Please submit your registration  

on our website, fssh.net, by August 

30, 2023. 

https://fssh.net/event/15523712-2023-09-10-sacred-journey-to-peace/
https://fssh.net/event/15601278-2023-09-13-franciscan-spirituality-program/
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!
 
 
 

Proceeds will benefit the Franciscan Sisters and 

their ministries. Just by enjoying a day out,  

you can make a difference! 

https://fssh.net/


 

Franciscan Sisters of the Sacred Heart 

9201 W. St. Francis Road   

Frankfort, IL 60423 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         
       

 

 

6th Annual  

FSSH Golf  Outing  

September 18,  

2023 

Online  

registration 

at fssh.net 
 

https://fssh.net/event/15500459-2023-07-22-christmas-in-july-at-the-ballpark/
https://fssh.net/

